October 2024
Director of Student Services
Board Report
Custodial
· We are still looking to hire 2 night shift custodians.
· We are reviewing pricing on walk behind scrubbers.  We need new ones for each school.
Maintenance
· We had a sump pump motor repaired at LES over Fall Break.
· We had a pipe burst when we started the boiler at LES.  It was repaired on Monday the 21st.   
· Joe Lenz and Kevin Johnson are doing a fabulous job with upkeep on the mechanical systems in our buildings.  
Project One
· They have started roughing in the plumbing for the concession stand and field house.
· Electric and Data conduits are being installed in the streets.
· Playground equipment will arrive the 1st or 2nd week of November
· They are backfilling and waterproofing the site retaining walls.
· Scoreboard steel supports will be set next week.  
School Safety
· We had some concerns with perimeter doors during the state inspection.  We have ordered new doors and equipment for perimeter doors at Lincoln Cafeteria and teacher entrance from the parking lot at DHS.  Total cost of project is around $37,000.
Transportation
· Matt Bird is taking over some responsibilities with bussing.  He is going to reach out to staff about starting a bus driver training class.  
· We had 21 athletic events and 4 field trips in the month of September.  
Student Attendance/DPP
· Enrollment as of 10/21 was 741 – 382 at LES and 359 at DHS.
· Attendance percentage through 10/21 – LES 95.74%  DHS – 93.02% District – 94.43%
· Last Year – LES 94.77%  DHS – 91.20%	
